

Gladstone Road Primary School

Wooler Street, Scarborough North Yorkshire, YO12 7DD

Head teacher: Mr. G. Johnson

Tel: 01723 372566 Fax: 01723 501126

Email: admin@gladstone.n-yorks.sch.uk

6th July 2020

Dear Parents

School Meals for September

We've been thinking about how best to provide school meals in September taking into account all the guidance on social distancing. We had planned to introduce a new 3 week menu and salad bar but, due to the number of children we have, we feel that we will be unable to safely offer hot meals for the first half term or use the dining halls. However, we will still be able to provide packed lunches for all children wishing to have a school meal. This will be:

- A choice of sandwich cheese, tuna mayonnaise, egg mayonnaise, ham, chicken or coronation chicken
- Savoury of the day which could be pizza or small sausage roll
- Dessert of the day which could be cake or a biscuit
- Piece of fruit
- Bottle of water or fresh orange

We will also be able to accommodate any dietary requirements. The packed lunches will be eaten in the classroom.

All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2, will be entitled to 'Universal Infant Free School Meals'. Parents of children in Years 3-6 who have applied and been approved for income related Free School Meals will also get free meals: if your circumstances have changed and you believe you may now be entitled, please contact the office for an application form. From September, for those having to pay for meals, the prices are slightly increasing so it will be £2.40 per day (£12 per week).

To assist the kitchen in estimating how much bread to order, it would be really helpful if you could either email or text school on 07520634751 by Friday 10th July to let us know if you think you are likely to regularly order a school packed lunch for your child in September.

Yours sincerely,

Garry Johnson Head Teacher















